

Ms Barbara Reilly,
Land Use, Planning and Transportation Department,
South Dublin County Council,
County Hall,
Tallaght,
Dublin 24.

Dún Scéine, Lána Fhearchair Baile Átha Cliath 2, DO2 WT20

Dún Scéine, Harcourt Lane Dublin 2, DO2 WT20

t 01 879 8300

info@nationaltransport.ie www.nationaltransport.ie

18<sup>th</sup> November 2019

Re: Motion from October Meeting of the Lucan/Palmerstown/Fonthill Area Committee

Dear Ms Reilly,

I refer to your email of 11<sup>th</sup> November 2019 enclosing the following motion which was passed at the October 2019 meeting of the Lucan/Palmerstown/Fonthill Area Committee:

"This Local Area Committee requests that the Chief Executive write to Dublin Bus/Bus Connect asking that a Bus service be provided along Cloverhill Road into Clondalkin serving residential developments and Wheatfield Prison and Courthouse."

As part of the BusConnects Dublin programme, the NTA recently published a revised set of proposals for the public bus services across the Dublin region. Those proposals are currently the subject of a public consultation process which extends to 3<sup>rd</sup> December.

The motion from the Lucan/Palmerstown/Fonthill Area Committee will be included as a submission in respect of the revised bus network proposals and will be considered in the submissions analysis work to be undertaken subsequent to the closure of the consultation period.

Yours sincerely,

Hugh Freegan

Deputy Chief Executive.